19.

PRESENTATIONS BY COUNCILLORS

19.1 Presentations by Councillors

1.

Councillor Thompson thanked members of the SES and Council staff for their
efforts during recent periods of heavy rain resulting in local flooding.

Councillor Greiss advised that he represented the Mayor at the 2016 St
Gregory's College Art Exhibition and acknowledged the magnificent art work on
display and noted that the school and students should be congratulated for
their work.

Councillor Hawker asked Councillors nominated as voting delegates for the
Local Government New South Wales Board Elections and acknowledged that
the ballot papers are due to be submitted by 30 June 2016.

Councillor Hawker advised that over the past few months Campbelltown has
been working in conjunction with Liverpool City Council to develop a Mobility
Map for the Campbelltown and Ingleburn CBD's and acknowledged all Council
Officers for their work in the development of the map.

Councillor Hawker acknowledged the Campbelltown Arts Centre for their great
work particularly the recent With Secrecy and Despatch exhibition which
attracted 25,000 visitors from across Australia and Canada and congratulated
staff for their contribution.

Councillor Hawker advised that Council has received a $83,600 grant from the
NSW Environmental Trust to assist Council to protect the threatened species
Green and Golden Bell Frog.
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